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The meeting was opened by Aaron Thomas and introductions were done by all participants.  The minutes from the last meeting of March 30th were approved and  a few small changes were made to the agenda.





REPORTS FROM SUBJECT SPECIFIC SUB-GROUPS





Service Delivery Point Identifier (SDPI) - There was a small update on what the three UDCs were doing and then an update on the conference call that Diane Rihn coordinated about the use of the SDPI.  This led to a lengthy discussion about the SDPI.  There was no real consensus reached.


ACTION ITEM - All market participants are to read the reports filed by the UDCs and be ready to comment on them at the June meeting.





DASR/ Account Maintenance - Mark Schindel gave an overview of the progress of this group.  He stated that one big question would be with all the changes going on with DASRs, how would we get the market to implement all the desired effects?  Mark also stated the one-time cancellation process for DASRs had started.    Mark also stated that he will no longer be coming to DA meetings since SCE wanted him for other duties.   Participants thanked Mark for all his efforts.  


A few action items came out of the discussion which include:


ACTION ITEM - UDCs would get examples of scenarios where reject/error codes could be used.   Ryan Goldman was going to coordinate a conference call on this for 5/14.


ACTION ITEM - UDCs would try to send out a proposed testing/implementation schedule by 5/17.


ACTION ITEM - All market participants would look at these schedules and give comments on coordination of the implementation schedules.





Data Quality & Integrity (DQI) - Dan Barber gave an update on this group.  He stated that the DQI report was submitted on April 6th and that participants had until May 6th to make comments.  The DQI group is going to continue recommending audit templates and working on other detection mechanisms to analyze market effectiveness and data quality.





Meter Specific Services (MSS) - Teresa Acuna and Jamie Arrison gave a presentation and handout on all the work that this group has done on gaining consistency.  They discussed the new MI form and the changes to the Meter Installation/Removal Notification (MIRN) form. 


ACTION ITEM - All market participants are to look at the information and comment on them.  The MSS group will get approval from Rule 22 and update the DA Metering Handbook.





Billing Business Rules (BBR) - Dan Barber gave an update on this group and stated that the group is looking at the minimum data requirements for handling rebate/rebills.  The group also was identifying causes for the rebates.  The group is trying to define the data elements so they can hand them over to the EDI folks working on the 810 update to see if they can be included in the “mapping” of that new version.  This will not commit any market participant to make any changes but just try and get the required elements identified.  Discussion was held about the MADEN form and it’s uses.


ACTION ITEM - Dan will get the MADEN categories out to the group to look out and comment on the MADEN categories by function.


Charity Hughes gave a handout and a brief presentation on the MAVI (MDMA & VEE Issues) sub-group.


ACTION ITEM - The MAVI sub-group will be become it’s own group under OCC and not be under the BBR group.  This will allow for MDMA and VEE issues to be presented without being part of BBR.  (See attached organization chart.)





Meter Usage Data - Jim Price gave an update on the progress of this group.  Jim stated that the Rule 22 committee’s report to the CPUC was submitted on April 2nd.  The group is now looking at test cases with volunteers being welcome to suggest sets of test cases for the group to consider as a common basis for the upcoming test process.





Internet EDI - Jim Price also gave an update here and said that the group narrowed the way to do EDI over the Internet from fifteen ways down to four.  Jim also stated that the group was looking at the pros and cons of about seventeen different criteria but got that narrowed down to five essential criteria.  He also stated that the group was reviewing the implementation schedules proposed by the UDCs.  A brief discussion was then held with market participants about their ways of communicating EDI over the Internet.  


Jim then stated that the next me
